
CHESHIRE EAST COUNCIL 

 
Minutes of a meeting of the New Delivery Vehicles and Environment 

Overview and Scrutiny Committee 
held on Tuesday, 24th March, 2015 at Wesley Centre, Wesley Avenue, 

Sandbach, Cheshire, CW11 1DP 
 

PRESENT 
 
Councillor W Livesley (Chairman) 
Councillor K Edwards (Vice-Chairman) 
 
Councillors G Barton, H Davenport, R Fletcher, A Martin and F Keegan 
 
In Attendance 
 
Councillor D Topping – Portfolio Holder for Service Commissioning 
Councillors S Hogben and D Flude 
 
S Cordon – Head of Communities 

 
 

66 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE  
 
Apologies for absence were received from Councillor M Hardy 

 
67 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  

 
There were no declarations of interest  

 
68 WHIPPING DECLARATIONS  

 
There were no whipping declarations  

 
69 PUBLIC SPEAKING  

 
There were no members of the public present wishing to speak 

 
70 CALL IN OF THE DECISION TAKEN ON 23 FEBRUARY 2015 - CAR 

PARKING CONSOLIDATION ORDER 2015  
 
The procedure for the Call In of the decision taken on 23 February 2015 relating 
to the Car Parking Consolidation Order 2015 was circulated to the Committee. 
 
On behalf of the 8 Members who had signed the Call In, Councillor S Hogben 
addressed the Committee and expanded on the following reasons for the Call In: 
 

• Inadequate consultation. 

• Relevant information was not considered. 

• Justification for the decision was open to challenge on the basis of 
the evidence considered. 



 
With regard to the consultation process, Cllr Hogben had previously indicated that 
he wished to attend a focus group that had been established, to address his 
concerns regarding Crewe car parks. However, he was not invited to attend any 
meetings and was unclear as to whether or not any meetings had taken place, 
therefore, he suggested that the consultation process was flawed. 
 
With regard to car parks in Pedley Street and Railway Street in Crewe, Cllr 
Hogben suggested that there were cheaper, privately owned car parks that were 
also in better condition. 
 
He then went onto highlight errors within the covering report and questioned the 
accuracy of the financial implications, particularly in relation to Christchurch and 
Crewe Alexandra car parks. 
 
Finally he suggested that car parking charges should remain unchanged until a 
new Car Parking Strategy had been introduced and parking in the Borough could 
be looked at in its entirety. 
 
Councillor Topping, Portfolio Holder for Service Commissioning outlined the 
decision taken on 23 February 2015, referring to the report summary and 
highlighting the desire for car parking to be cost neutral. This would be achieved 
through a phased approach and any schemes that were not successful would be 
reviewed. A Car Parking Strategy would be implemented in the summer of 2015, 
which the New Delivery Vehicles and Environment Overview and Scrutiny 
Committee could be involved in developing.  
 
In response to the suggestion that there had been inadequate consultation, he 
assured the Committee that all statutory consultation  requirements had taken 
place and that a focus group was in addition to this. However he was unable to 
clarify whether or not the focus group had met and apologised for the confusion. 
 
Furthermore, Councillor Topping suggested that, for clarification purposes, he 
would be willing to amend paragraph 1.2.1 of his report to read ‘this is still 
cheaper than major recognised non Council owned car parks’. 
 
The Committee considered the report, evidence it had received and response to 
the Call In and agreed that subject to Councillor Toppings offer to amend the 
wording of the report, the Committee would offer no advice, therefore the decision 
could be implemented immediately. 
 
RESOLVED 
 
That in response to the call In, the Committee offers no advice to the Portfolio 
Holder for Service Commissioning regarding his decision on Car Parking 
Consolidation Order 2015. 

 
 
 
 

The meeting commenced at 2.00 pm and concluded at 4.40 pm 
 

Councillor W Livesley (Chairman) 
 



 


